K.M.C.S. Alumni Meeting

May 5, 2007


K.M.C.S. ALUMNI 

MEETING OF DIRECTORS

HELD MAY 5, 2007 @ RUSSELL TOWN HALL

BOARD MEMBER ATTENDEES:  Sue Collins, Butch Wiese, Gary Bushaw, Dori (Dygert) Warren.   Absent:  Tricia (Bullock) Bush.  

ALUMNI ATTENDEES:  Lowena (Manning) Bristol, Iris (Corbine) Thomas, Gary Matthews, Liz (Matthews) VanBrocklin.

Meeting called to order at 11:10 AM

Reviewed Minutes of 03/24/07 Meeting:

One correction needed.  Motion to approve by Gary; seconded by Butch; unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:

Presented by Gary Bushaw.  Current balance = $3,790.97.  Received $60.00 in memory of Tonya Hatch to be used for memory plaque. Motion to approve made by Butch; seconded by Dori.  Unanimously approved.

OLD BUSINESS:

Bulk Mail / Returned Mail for Address Correction:

Iris agreed to check on bulk mail with return for undeliverable address.  (Where does returned bulk mail go to? . . . How do we go about setting this up on bulk mail? . . . etc.)  Last year invitations were mailed using the Canton Chamber’s bulk mail.  Dori will check with Sally (Hale) Roberson (alumnus and Chamber Executive Secretary) to see if and how our getting bulk mail returned will affect the Chamber.  If it is too much and Chamber would prefer not to have us do this, we could pursue using Edwards-Knox’s bulk mail.

Banquet Invitations:

Attendees reviewed the invitations.  Everyone was O.K. with how they turned out.  (A big “Thank You” to Tracy (Colton) Charleson at Commercial Press!)  Tracy is waiting until the bulk mail issue is addressed before printing.  Copies of addresses will be distributed to attendees for review for corrections/deletions.  

Memory Plaque:

A question was brought up about whether or not graduates that attended the Old Arsenal are eligible for the memory plaque.  This was a definite “yes” by all in attendance at the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:

Fund Raising Committee:

No Update at this time

Russell Bi-Centennial Update:

Update by Iris – there will be a “tug-of-war” and volleyball tournament on the lawn of the KMHS on Sunday, July 15th.

Knox Memorial Scholarship Fund:

Gary Bushaw will contact the school to see if they know yet who has been awarded the scholarship.

Other Business:

· Gary Matthews – He would like to set up a golf tournament for alumni weekend.  Is looking to set it up for Friday (August 17th) in the early evening.  Great idea.  Once place/time are finalized the committee will look at getting this posted on the website. 

Next Meeting:
A date for the next meeting will be established once bulk mails questions have been satisfied and invitations have been printed.  The meeting will take place first, followed by all in attendance helping out with the preparation of invitations for mailing.

12:00 PM:  A motion was made by Butch to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Gary Bushaw; unanimously approved.

Dori (Dygert) Warren

Secretary – KMCS Alumni Association

